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Dear Students, Parents and Caregivers,  
Staffing update for 2019 - It is with great pleasure that I 
can announce that our staffing for 2019 is now 
complete.  Our three class teachers remain the same but 
there will be a swap of teaching spaces with Nina Judd 
and her middle primary class swapping rooms with 
Lauren Johnson and her upper primary class.  
We welcome Sherie Fechner to our team next year.  Sherie will be 
teaching three days a week. Please see Sherie’s self-introduction in this 
newsletter.  
Lynn and Andrea are our permanent SSOs so will be continuing next year 
with the slight adjustment of Lynn reducing her time by one day a week.   
All of our current SSOs will be continuing to support individual and class 
learning next year.  They are Karen, Mel, Denise and Lyndall. Dean our 
groundsman will continue next year with his nine hours per week.   
Farewell - Sadly at this time of the year we farewell staff who will not be 
returning next year. Farewell to Muy Jhou Moo who has been teaching 
Japanese and HASS this year.  We also say farewell to Skye Keller our 
Pastoral Care Worker who will be leaving us after supporting Kersbrook 
students for the last two years.  Please see Skye’s letter in this newsletter.   
New PCW for 2019 - Skye’s position will be advertised soon and Bec 
Thomas (Governing Council Rep) and I have met with Phillip Mcllwraith 
the Regional Manager of the Schools Ministry Group and David Gee from 
Kersbrook Church of Christ to start this process. It is anticipated that the 
new PCW will start in about week 6 of next term.  
A time to reflect – As this year draws quickly to an end it is a good time to 
reflect on the many wonderful achievements that we should celebrate. 
They include our class set of Spheros (programmable robots), our new 3D 
printer, new school web site, our values pencils on the fence, new signs, 
OSB painted, 150th birthday celebration, sports day and delicious lunch. 
Our Camp to Aldinga Beach was a highlight for many, along with 
swimming for Rec to Year 5 and aquatics for Years 6 & 7 students. Our 
school featured in The Advertiser, four times in The Courier, and twice in 
Along the Grapevine, which was exciting for all of us. Please see the list of 
highlights from the students on the next page.  
Thank you - I would like to thank students, staff, parents, carer and 
community members for their ongoing support this year. We have all 
worked to provide the best possible options for the students at our school. 
I hope everyone have a wonderful Christmas and a safe and enjoyable 
holiday.  I am looking forward to seeing everyone next year for another 
exciting year.  
Jill Gurner 
Principal 
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2018 Student Highlights 
As well as normal class lessons, this is what our students have told us they have enjoyed this year: 
 

Aldinga Camp 
Sports Day 
Japanese 
Tennis 
Volleyball 
Swimming 
Soccer 
Maths 
Dancify 
Harmony Day 

Book Week Parade 
Right Bite 
Typing Club 
Little Athletics 
Yoga 
Making Show Bags 
Body Parts (Life Ed) 
150th Birthday 
Deadly Awards 
STEM and using Spheros 

Warrawong Visit 
Hosting Thai and South       
Korean Students 
Aboriginal Art ANZAC Day  
Disco 
Strawberry Day 
Tooth Defender Program 
Assemblies 
Literacy 
Year 7 Canberra Trip 

 

Thomas:  I liked the Running Relay at Sports Day because the team work helped me run faster. 
 
Amber:  I like swimming because I got to go in the deep end.  It was scary at first and then fun. 
 
Seb:  I liked yoga breathing buddies. 
 
Nate:  I liked Little Athletics and the 150th Birthday. 
 
Aish:  The best thing was having Craig here to help with tennis.  Also going on camp at Aldinga - going on 
the nature walk and getting to try the shut up tree and all different things, like a really small plant that 
was really hot. 
 
Kalan:  Cricket was very fun because it was a sport that I play and we were trained by a professional. 
 
Zoe:  My highlight of this year was volleyball, soccer, tennis, sports day and cricket.  In tennis I learnt to 
balance a ball on a racquet, something I was not able to do before. 
 
Grace:  I enjoyed algebra with Ms Johnson because I found the algebra fun, intriguing and it was 
something new.  I enjoyed the 150th birthday and giving the elderly tours and learning what they did 
when they were in school. 
 
Jett:  The best thing that happened this year was Sports Day and Camp.  At Sports Day we won and gave 
it our best shot.  I think everybody had a good time. 
 
Mikayla P:  I have enjoyed working with Miss Moo in Japanese.  I like saying the words.  I like doing 
times tables in Maths and writing in my journal.  Dancing is fun. 
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Student Representative Council 
 

 
 

 

Thank you to SRC for their contribution 
this year.  SRC were:  Isla, Lincoln, Grace, 
Angus, Sean, Mikayla, Stephanie, James 
and our Chairperson for Term 1 and  2 
was Jack and then Maddi for Term 3 and 
4. 
 
SRC came up with some great ideas and 
changes around the school including the 
grounds.  Lots of work and discussions 
go on behind the scenes when any 
changes are made and there were many 
this year.   
 
SRC also have input to fundraisers such 
as helping decide how classes can 
contribute to fundraisers and liaising 
with their peers and classroom teachers.  
SRC begin to discover how the processes 
of decision making work and how to 
meetings are organised and run.   
 
SRC make a great contribution to their 
school community. 
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Health Information 
 

All Student medications will be sent home with students on the last day of school.  Please pick your child 
up with their medication at the front office at 2pm.  If your child requires a new medication plan (they 
only last 12 months) please ensure they come back to school with the required medication and new 
plan on day 1 Term 1 2019 (Tuesday 29th January).  If you have any questions about health conditions or 
medication management, please ask our staff.  If you need a medication plan, you or your doctor can 
download them from our website www.kersbrookps.sa.edu.au 

 
Volunteer Morning Tea 

 
Some of our valuable volunteers attended morning tea on Tuesday 8th December, which gave us an 
opportunity to thank them for their contribution to the school and their work.  Our volunteers help with 
lunches, fundraising, choir, auction, library, reading in the classroom and many other activities.  We are 
so proud that we have such great parent and community support.  
  
Our Volunteer of the Year was awarded to Bec Thomas.  As many people are aware, Bec and her team 
have been very active with fundraising this year and her assistance was pivotal in making our major 
fundraiser, the Quiz night such a great success. 
  
Thank you everyone!  Together we continue to build a vibrant and successful school community. 

 
Farewell from Skye 

 
Dear Kersbrook school community, students and families, 
 
It is with great sadness that I want to let you know that this will be my last term at Kersbrook Primary. I 
have enjoyed the 2 years that I have been here, and have felt very much a part of this warm, friendly 
community. I will take with me 
some very fond memories of 
Choir, Playgroup, a very long trek 
in the wilderness with Mr H and 
Mrs Judd’s class, assemblies, 
helping in the reception class, 
getting to know visiting overseas 
students, the ‘Just too deadly 
awards’, hanging out with 
students and the Kimochis and the 
amazing school camp!!  I am 
moving to the south of Adelaide 
and starting a new full time job in 
Childcare as team leader in a 
Nursery room on December 31st.    
 
Warmest Regards, 
Skye Keller, Pastoral Care Worker 
 
 

Image above:  Skye will be missed by us all and in Playgroup each 
Wednesday morning. 

http://www.kersbrookps.sa.edu.au/
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Welcome to Sherie Fechner 

Hello to the community of Kersbrook Primary School.  My name is  
Sherie Fechner and I will be the new Physical Education/Health and Arts’ teacher 
next year.  I am a young and enthusiastic teacher, with six years teaching 
experience. In my spare time I enjoy riding my horses and dabbling in my many 
crafts. I have already had the opportunity and privilege to meet many of the 
students this year through relief teaching but am looking forward to getting to 
know everyone better and doing some fun new activities.  I hope everyone has a 
great holiday break and I can’t wait to start next year.  
 

Farewell to Students 
 

 

 

 

This year we will also farewell Ava Mae, Brooklynn and Aish from Ms Johnson’s class.  We wish them 

well at their new schools.                                                                

 

Farewell to our Graduating Year 7’s and their happy times at Kersbrook Primary School.  We will miss 
Emily, Maddi, Jack and Adelle.  We know you all will do well at high school.  
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School Concert 
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Car Park Upgrade 
 

You may be aware that representatives from Adelaide Hills Council and the Department of Transport 
have had on-site meetings regarding the school car-park with a view to improved safety and amenity.  
Council have now developed a concept plan for community consultation.   Below is information from 
Ashley Curtis, Manager Civil Services.  This information is also on the school notice board for your 
viewing.  If you would like the plan e-mailed to you, please let us know.   If you would like to discuss or 
make comment on the plan, please note Ashley’s invitation for you to do so. 
 
Dear Jill, 

 

As discussed, could you please seek feedback from the school community regarding the attached concept 

plan. 

 

This project is a State Government funded initiative, with the key component being the conversion of the 

existing crossing on Kersbrook Rd to a Koala (flashing light) crossing. The project will be delivered by 

Adelaide Hills Council.  

 

Council is also taking this opportunity to review existing parking and crossing provisions on Bowden St, 

with the concept reflecting proposed upgrades to bring these items in line with current standards. 

 

If you could please ask interested persons to provide feedback by writing to PO Box 44, Woodside SA 

5244, or to the email address below. I am also happy to be contacted directly on the below number to 

discuss. 

 

Regards, 

 
Ashley Curtis 

Manager Civil Services 

p 08 8408 0566 

e acurtis@ahc.sa.gov.au 

w ahc.sa.gov.au 

  

mailto:acurtis@ahc.sa.gov.au
http://ahc.sa.gov.au/


At Kersbrook Primary School we value Respect, Responsibility, Confidence and Resilience 
 

Flip Out 
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Kersbrook Hall:   
Schools out Disco:   Friday 14th December 6 to 8pm     $5 includes light supper          
 
Make Mum a Christmas present workshop:  Tuesday 18th December 10am to 12noon       
$5 
Random Acts of Kindness in a school community 

We see ‘Random acts of kindness” in this school community everyday – parents 

helping students, families helping each other, staff helping students and families. 

When a community shows care and support it filters down – what children see us 

adults doing is what they mimic and how they learn. I attended the ‘Safe from 

bullying’ conference recently and one of the things I noted is communities that 

work together and where students have good examples of care and support are the ones that do not 

have issues with bullying. That is a school and a community we should all strive for.  Skye Keller, PCW 
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